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Getting students to write 

A common lament in the staff room is the challenge of getting students to write. In today’s world students need 
to be able to write in a number of formats and using a number of methods and tools. I think we have all seen 
teenagers thumb speed on their mobile phone, but the needs of modern communication and the world or work 
requires much more sophistication. The fine motor skills and endurance of writing using a pen is still an 
important skill and is used in class and beyond. The keyboard skills to write coherently and quickly using a 
computer is also important for the workplace and the increasing number of online tasks and assessments 
(NAPLAN and OLNA).  As a school, we provide the skills and knowledge of how to write a report, a persuasive 
argument, a scientific report or a written explanation for solving a mathematical problem. We need to all work 
together in supporting students to improve their skills in writing to be able to communicate their thoughts and 
ideas effectively. 

In 2019 the NAPLAN writing assessment will be online, so students will need to be able to type and use the 
software with confidence to enable them to express their thoughts fluently. The school will be supporting the 
current Year 8 students prepare for NAPLAN online, by providing opportunities to use computers to practice 
their writing and keyboard skills this year and into next. We will be encouraging students to bring their own 
device so they know the machine and are ready and confident to use it in class and for NAPLAN online. 
 

Head Boy and Head Girl for 2019 

The school recently held its end of Year 12 and handover 
assembly for prefects.  The selection process for prefects is 
always competitive and this year as no exception with a large 
number of talented and passionate students nominating.  
Congratulations to Bonnie Staude and Patrick Webster who 
were elected as Head Girl and Head Boy, I am sure will 
continue to be outstanding leaders and representatives of our 
school. 
 

School Survey Feedback 

Thank you to the 100+ parents who provided feedback in the annual school survey.  The information gathered 
is being shared with the staff, the School Board, the P&C and IT committee, to support them in making 
decisions about future directions. 

The school uniform survey questions indicated the following: 

 Staff and parents were in support of Year 11 and 12 students being able to wear the blazer. 

 An alternative school skirt is worth exploring with student input about design and 
wearability.  

 A replacement jacket should be selected on the basis of warmth first, then durability 
and price. 

The school and School Board will use this feedback to inform negotiations about uniform 

supply and policy into the future.  There will be no changes to the school dress policy for 

2019. 

 JENNY FIRTH 

PRINCIPAL 
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NAPLAN Online 2019 

Next year, students in Years 7 and 9 will all undertake their NAPLAN, online. This means using a computer to 
undertake the tests. Feedback from schools that have already commenced this is that student interest and 
engagement is generally high. However, students need to feel confident in typing and responding digitally – on 
a computer. As part of preparing students for this, or primary schools are encouraging students to write on 
digital devices, at every opportunity. The same is being asked of ASHS staff. Typing and editing on screen is 
different to handwriting. Some prefer it; some are good at it, many need to practice this.  
Something to consider early is the Bring Your Own Device opportunity all students at ASHS have. Students 
learning and developing these skills when using their own device will help to enhance skill development 
through familiarity – as opposed to using a different type of computer in different classes. Devices for students 
are on the booklist for 2019, and I encourage families to move towards this to support student learning.  
 

CONNECT 
I am pleased to share that by the end of this year, CONNECT will have a facelift resulting in a more user-
friendly experience. Parent workshops will be conducted in early 2019 to assist parents in getting the most out 
of CONNECT, and the ‘facelift’ will ensure CONNECT ‘looks good’ or ‘fits’ devices and screens of all sizes, 
allowing users to interact confidently. Stay tuned! This will be a welcome upgrade.  
 

Activity Day 
Staff have commenced working on plans for Activity Day, 2018. This occurs on Wednesday 12 December, with 
students being able to nominate some fun and engaging activities to be involved in on the day. Notes and 
information will come out soon, and places are often limited. Keep an eye on CONNECT for details to avoid 
disappointment.  

Ms Sara Garcia Perlines 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 

 
 
Senior School 
I would like to bid farewell to our Year 12 students who have now completed their final year of schooling and 
wish those sitting the upcoming WACE exams all the best. 

The final day for Year 11 students is 16 November. Those students studying a General pathway are required 
to attend school up until 16 November; ATAR students will have exams from 12 November until 16 November. 
Students with four or more ATAR subjects will only be required to be present during their scheduled exam 
times, students with less than 4 ATAR subjects are required at school on the days that they do not have an 
exam. Student must sit the exam for every subject they study to be able to complete that course. Should 
students be unwell on the day of an exam, please inform student services and supply a medical certificate. 

Year 11 students are reminded that they are not permitted to stay at home to study in the lead up to Week 6 
as valuable revision will be occurring in class. 

 

2019 Head Boy and Head Girl 
I would like to formally congratulate the 2019 Head Boy – Patrick Webster, and Head Girl – Bonnie Staude. 
Patrick and Bonnie will have a busy year ahead representing the school on formal occasions. We wish them 
the best in their new role. 

 

Year 10 – Exams  
The Year 10 students who have been studying in the ATAR stream completed their end of year exams on 
October 26. Students are to be commended on the way they conducted themselves and are now more aware 
of what lays ahead of them in the next two years. 

 

Year 7 Dodgeball Competition 
Over a number of weeks, many Year Sevens have been taking part in 
the Dodgeball Tournament. This culminated with Dragon Fire taking 
out the prestigious titles of Dodgeball Master. The Year Sevens are to 
be commended on their teamwork and their willingness to cooperate.  
Great work Year Sevens!  

STUDENT SERVICES 
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Year 12 Futures Day  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 

Please be reminded that all absences need to be accounted for. Parents are encouraged to inform the school 
if their child will be away. This can be done by email albany.shs.enquiries@education.wa.edu.au, Phone 9841 
0419 or SMS 0400 204 440. 
Parents are also reminded that all students who are absent from school for three or more consecutive days 
require a medical certificate to explain their absence.  
The attendance raffle winners from Term 3 were Year 7 – Esther Tainsh, Year 8 – Eva Linnett, Year 9 – Tully 
Bew and Year 10 – Tom Borcz. 
To be in the final raffle for the year, students must maintain attendance over 90%. The final raffle will be drawn 
on December 11, with the winners receiving a ticket for Orana Cinema. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Ms Dianne Heinrich 

PROGRAM COORDINATOR 
  

STUDENT SERVICES Continued… 
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With the ease of access, students have to the internet and social media cyber safety is of concern to parents, 
caregivers and the school. We encourage parents and carers to talk to your students in regards to the issues 
around cyber safety. Please see the attached information flyer containing tips in relation to cyber safety. 
 
 
 
 

  

CYBER SAFETY 
 



 

 

 
 
 
Armistice Day Commemorations 

On Thursday 8 November, a combined schools service will be held to commemorate 
100 years since the end of World War One – Armistice Day. This will involve a ‘Bell 
Ceremony’ to acknowledge the 100 Albany servicemen lost during the war and 
recognised on the War Memorial on York Street. This will be followed by a military 
parade down York Street involving over 2000 students from Albany schools. 

Each school was allocated ten servicemen to research in the lead up to the day. 
Students from ASHS were given the opportunity to conduct research and the best 
ten from a range of year groups were selected to represent the school at the Bell 
Ceremony. The students are Tyler Dihm, Imogen Taylor and Renae Sheridan of Year 
7; Grace Poole, Zoe Taylor and Larni-Mae Ramsell of Year 9; Jenaya Colbung and 
Emily Holden of Year 10; Bonnie Staude and Fiona Dent of Year 11. Well done to these students for their efforts 
and to all the students who conducted some research. 

These students will be joined by a further 230 ASHS students in the parade.  

 
 

 
 

Sunrise Live 

Three ASHS students, Bonnie Staude, Fiona Dent 
and Ava Dente-Bright, appeared on Channel 
Seven’s Sunrise program during the school 
holidays as a part of the promotion of the ‘Field of 
Lights’ on the Avenue of Honour. Filmed live at the 
National ANZAC Centre, the students discussed 
their connections to ANZAC and the significance of 
the ANZAC Centre. They were great ambassadors 
for our school.  

 

 

 

Year 10 Tree Planting 

During September our Year 10 Non-ATAR students helped out the local community by planting some of the 
thousands of trees that have gone into the revegetation of Lake Seppings under guidance from the City of Albany 
Reserves and Parks staff. Students worked on the town side of the lake planting many different native species. 
This is an important environmental corridor that links Mount Melville and Mount Clarence with Emu Point and 
Bayonet Head. Students enjoyed getting out of the classroom and contributing to the local community by 
volunteering. They also went for a walk through previously revegetated areas and learnt what worked well and 
what didn’t. Many thanks to the City of Albany for providing a bus to and from Lake Seppings for our students. It 
is hoped that we can participate in this valuable activity again next year. 
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Year 9 HASS Economics unit – ASX Game Winners! 

Over the past three months, students in our Year 9 HASS classes formed syndicates of between 2-4 members to 
take part in the Australian Stock Exchange Game as part of this year’s Economics unit.  
Participants are 'given' $50,000 to buy and sell stocks/shares. They are charged brokerage fees for every trade, 
and they are not allowed to buy or hold more than 25% of stock in any one company. The students selected from 
200 listed companies on the ASX. Their trading is fixed to real market prices. 
This teaches students to research the financial wellbeing of 
companies such as valuations, capitalisations and future outlooks. But 
most importantly it teaches students about taking calculated risks and 
to spread their risks.  
Saul and Jayden managed to make a profit of nearly $6000 over a 
period of three months. They were placed first in Western Australia 
and fourth in Australia out of 17,800 syndicates. They will receive 
cash prices.       Mr Ray Lucas 

TEACHER 
From the students: 

We did a lot of background fundamental and technical analysis using 
two websites called TradingView and marketindex.com.au – we also 
watched the news daily. To maximize our profits over the short time 
frame, we invested in speculative sectors such as Mining and 
Biotechnology. In particular, we would watch to see how Wall Street 
closed because the ASX usually followed that trend later. The market 
was very bearish, so we took extra precaution and held our shares 
throughout the pressure - it’s not every day that a company gets a $2 
billion buyout offer and rises 20%. In the end, it was a mixture of luck 
and dedication that got us through the game – winning us first place in 
Western Australia and Fourth in Australia. 

Jayden Ramm and Saul Beattie 

STUDENTS 
 
 
 
On Saturday 27 October our Head Boy and Head Girl, Patrick Webster and Bonnie Staude, lay a wreath on 
behalf of Senator Dean Smith to commemorate the 101 years since the battle of Beersheba.  
The battle of Beersheba took place on 31 October 1917 as part of the wider British offensive collectively known 
as the third Battle of Gaza. The final phase of this all day battle was the famous mounted charge of the 4th Light 
Horse Brigade.  
The service was very interesting and educational. 

Mrs Angela Findlay 

TEACHER 
 
 

  

HASS Continued... 
 

Beersheba Memorial 



 

 

 

 
This year, the participants in the program were Hugh Hudson, Lawson Terpstra, Emily Turner and Shaan Wood, 
accompanied by Mr Lucas and Ms Turner. They visited Hong Kong from 6 to 15 September, narrowly avoiding 
the arrival of Super Typhoon Mangkhut which arrived on 16 September.  
 

The Tourists 

On the first couple of days in Hong Kong, we got to 
experience the local food and see many tourist hotspots. On 
Friday we arrived and walked to the History Museum where 
we learned about the culture and past of Hong Kong through 
the ages. That afternoon we met with Laurie Young and had a 
beautiful high tea at Café Gray. On Saturday we boarded a 
lovely private boat and sailed around the Harbour before 
stopping at Lamma Island for a seafood lunch. At night we 
ventured into the local markets to experience the Chinese 
street food and shop at the market stalls. The food was nothing like we had seen before, but it tasted fresh and 
amazing. The next day we took the cable cars up to a big Buddha at Pgong Ping (pictured) where we walked up 
268 stairs. We were in awe of the view from the incredible structure at the top. Later that day we caught a tram to 
the highest peak in Hong Kong and went up to the sky deck where we were able to look over the whole of Hong 
Kong.  

For the remainder of the week, after work each day we were treated to incredible meals in amazing restaurants 
with Laurie and other staff from CLSA. We learned how to use chopsticks at Lamma Island, what steak tartare 
was at The Felix, and what cooked chicken feet look like at Ho Lee Fook. 

Some tips for future participants in the Hong Kong program. 

You do NOT need to bring 

o Denim jeans, not one pair, definitely not three 

o Jackets, again, not one and definitely not three 

o School work, despite your best intentions, you won’t look at it 

o Checked shirt, no matter what brand or cost 

o 15 pairs of socks! 

 

The Work 

Throughout the week we had a magnificent opportunity to attend the CLSA Investor’s Forum. The forum is put on 
by CLSA to give their investors the opportunity to come and listen to a range of speeches about different world 
problems and different investment opportunities.  

We had the task of going to at least five of these talks, writing reports on them, and preparing two presentations 
to present to Laurie, two major CLSA analysts and some other staff from Human Resources. We had the privilege 
to listen to talks on various topics and companies such 
as: 

 Global trade wars 

 How to prevent Alzheimer's 

 Loss of privacy due to technology 

 The future in Artificial Intelligence and Robotics 

 Electronic vehicles, batteries: lithium and cobalt 

 Qantas 
After presenting on Friday afternoon, we were given 
the opportunity to have a tour of Bloomberg, a global 
information and technology company, (with an 
awesome ‘pantry’ of free food!) 

This week was one of the biggest highlights of our 
schooling journey, a week filled with laughter, food and hard work. We would like to thank everyone that 
supported us on this journey and especially Ms Turner, Mr Lucas and Mr Laurie Young, who all supported and 
guided us through the week, and Laurie in particular, for giving us this amazing opportunity.  

HONG KONG WORK EXPERIENCE 
 



 

 

 
 
 

It is with a mixture of sadness and excitement that we have farewelled our Year 12 students. As a last look at 
some of the talent to be found in this group, here are some jewellery pieces from Mr Jaspers' class.  
Wishing all of the student's success in their futures. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Business Management and Enterprise – Year 11/12 General 

This year we have had 14 Year 11 students and 14 Year 12 students, with the number of students selecting this 
subject on the rise. The Year 11s worked together in a combined class researching forms of business, business 
opportunities, environment, legal frameworks, planning, marketing, human resources and recruitment, employer 
and employee legal obligations, rights of consumers and business in the community. Entrepreneurship and 
business planning is the main focus of the course with students developing and planning a product of their own to 
sell at a market stall. 
The Year 12s worked individually and in teams to investigate and research public image, business function, 
marketing, organisational structures, employment, consumer rights, management styles, intellectual property, 
legislation and the law. They completed an Externally Set Task in Term 2, Week 4 with a high percentage of 
students achieving success in this task. The students designed and marketed a cereal box and also learnt how to 
write and develop a professional business plan. 
 

  

TECHNOLOGIES 
 

Heart stone set Viking knit 
bracelet – Casey Powell 

Lucky Clover pendant with 
Viking knit chain – 
Eamon Pritchard 

Investment 
cast Sterling 
Silver ring – 

Thomas Hunt 

Cabochon 
Zirconia Gem 

Set ring – 
Tyson Rowe 

Zirconia Gem 
Set ring – 

Zaid Bulbulia 

Cert II 2018  
Business Management and Enterprise class members 



 

 

 
 

 
To the 2018 Year 12 Art students; We hope that we 

have provided you with the visual tool box to view this 
beautiful world with mesmerised eyes. Remember to 
look up, down, around and beyond. To celebrate the 

darkness of thunderous clouds in the sky as you 
indulge in their contrasts of high and low key 
gradations, the creatures that erupt in your 

imagination from the cracks within the bricks and 
mortar when sitting waiting for the next train, bus taxi 
as you traverse the globe that awaits your footprint. 

 

Tuesday 11 September saw a good crowd at the 
opening of the Senior and Lower School Annual Art 
Exhibition. Titled Je ne sais quoi of Virtuosity in order 
to try and capture that elusive “something” that 
adequately describes the diverse and creative range 
of art styles, techniques and concepts on display, this 
year’s exhibition was a colourful and thought-
provoking array of student work from Years 8 to 12. 
The evening commenced at 5.30 pm then kicked off 
officially at 6.00 pm with teachers Andrea Totten and 
Melissa Daw each welcoming everyone attending 
and speaking about their students. 
 

Mrs Daw opened with an Acknowledgement of 
Country and then summarised how much she enjoys 
working with her senior school students in General 
Art.  She noted that although it has been a difficult 
year with lots of interruptions and changes to the 
class with TAFE and workplace learning 
commitments, students leaving to start 
apprenticeships, TAFE courses or work and others 
enrolling into the course quite late in the year, the 
students have worked consistently to meet the 
demands of the General Art course; which many find 
much more difficult than they first thought it would be! 
To finish Mrs Daw mentioned that both she and Ms 
Totten have raised their expectations in all Art 
courses this year and that perhaps one of the most 
difficult aspects of making art was having the courage 
to put it up on display for judgement by others. She 
requested that visitors take the time to view each 
piece and appreciate that every work is the 
culmination of hours of research, designing, media 
testing and decision making. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Ms Totten commenced her speech with the 
acknowledgement that visual art has been used as a 
fundamental form of language to educate and 
communicate since prehistoric times, and is now 
deeply imprinted in human nature. Without it our 
ancestors would have been unable to share and 
interpret stories of past journeys and new 
discoveries, cultures unable to bridge gaps to bring 
together societies, countries and continents. 
 

She thanked Marie Nilsson, Jayne Irvine and the 
Year 10 Hospitality students for the delicious spread 
of food they put on for the event. A special thank you 
also went to Mr Dave Marshall, Arts Head of 
Department, for his continued support and assistance 
for all Arts staff, Jodie Wilkinson for promoting the 
event across various social and school platforms as 
well as to the school administration and ASHS staff 
for coming to view the exhibition and supporting our 
students in art. 
 

Ms Totten then went on to invite the Year 12 ATAR 
and General Art students to the front for a group 
photo before speaking to them more specifically; 
stressing that tonight we are not saying goodbye to 
our Year 12s, but congratulating them on their 
achievements.  Also stating that as most senior 
school students would agree, making art is certainly a 
labour of love that requires a powerful desire to 
creatively problem solve ways to successfully reach 
out and share pertinent visual messages with an 
audience.     
 

With formal proceedings complete, visitors then 
enjoyed themselves wandering through the foyer and 
art rooms viewing the work, voting for artworks in the 
People’s Choice competition and getting their own 
hands dirty in the creative pursuit of contributing to 
the Community canvas situated in the foyer. This is a 
large black canvas that will be continued by ASHS 
staff at the next social function and then completed 
by students in Term 4. Guests were asked not to be 
concerned about overlapping marks made by 
previous people as Community is built on interaction 
and layered of shared experiences.               Mel Daw 

TEACHER 

2018 ART EXHIBITION - Je ne sais quoi of Virtuosity 
 

 



  

 

 
The People's Choice Awards at this year's annual art exhibition, The Je ne sais quoi of Virtuosity was a very close 
one indeed. We are pleased to announce the well-deserving recipients of each year group are as follows; 

Year 8  Megan Orr  

Year 9  Carris Thompson 

Year 10  Savannah Orzel-Kopec and Harmony Daw  

Year 11 General  Bryonie Stokes 

Year 11 ATAR Princess Catbagan 

Year 12 General Byron Smith  

Year 12 ATAR Eamon Pritchard
 

Congratulations to all of you and we are sure that you will make great use of the quality art pack prizes which we 
selected from Oxlades through their buyer's reward system, TESS. 

 
 
  

2018 PEOPLE’S CHOICE AWARD 
 

 

Year 8  
Megan Orr 

Year 9 
Carris Thompson 

Year 10 
Savannah Orzel-Kopec 

Year 10 
Harmony Daw 

Year 11 General 
Briony Stokes 

Year 11  
Princess Catbagan 

Year 12 General  
Byron Smith 

Year 12 
Eamon Pritchard 



  

 

 

 
Year 10 student, Charlotte Markland, has been selected to attend the Aboriginal Summer School for Excellence 
in Technology and Science (ASSETS) for their outstanding achievement in science, technology, engineering 
and mathematics.  
Charlotte is one of only 105 students from across Australia to be selected to attend one of the three summer 
schools which will take place during December 2018/January 2019. Charlotte will attend the summer school in 
Newcastle in January 2019. 
ASSETS is part of a broader Indigenous STEM Education Project funded by BHP Billiton Foundation and 
delivered by CSIRO. www.csiro.au/indigenous-education 
 
From Charlotte: 
The 2019 Aboriginal Summer School for Excellence in Technology and Science camp, (ASSETS), is a 
residential summer school, run by CSIRO, for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Year 10 students who are 
interested in Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics.  
I was told about the application and camp by the Follow the Dream coordinator, Stuart Myers, and was lucky 
enough to be selected for 2019. I have a passion for Science and am friends with a Year 11 student, Tayla 
Winmar who went this year, so I thought it would be a fun and interesting experience.  
I am going to the camp in Newcastle, NSW, from the 2 January until the 11 of January 2019. I am excited to be 
going and can’t wait to meet new and interesting people from around Australia.   
 

 
 

 

 
 
During Term 4, Year 8 students whose parents have given their consent will receive the second of the HPV 
immunisations. On this day ensure that your child has a good healthy breakfast and plenty of fluid to drink in 
order to reduce the risk of him/her fainting following immunisations. 
Vaccinations like any medication may cause side effects most of these are mild reactions. The injection site 
may become red and swollen you can treat this by applying a cool damp cloth. Your child may experience 
some discomfort such as fever, headache or tiredness.  For headache and discomfort, paracetamol may be 
given as directed on the manufacturer’s label.  If fever persists, consult your doctor.  Seek medical advice if 
your child experiences a reaction that you are concerned about.  
As it has been a number of months since completion of consent forms we would like to give parents the 
opportunity to inform us of any change to details on the consent 
form.  Do not send notes to school please phone or email me, 
so I can make the changes immediately on your child’s form.   
 
For further information please contact:       
Sally Moir  
Regional Coordinator School Based Immunisation Program  
Telephone: 9842 7526 
Email: sally.moir@health.wa.gov.au  
 
 

 
 

 
WAAPA Summer School 2018/19 
This Summer WAAPA at ECU, Mt Lawley is offering an exciting performing arts 
program for students from Years 1 to 12. The Summer School includes classes 
in RAP, Acting, Dance, Drama, Screen Performance, Music Theatre and of 
course, how to perform Shakespeare. For information about the fantastic courses 
on offer please visit WAAPA Summer School 
(https://www.waapa.ecu.edu.au/corporate-training-and-short-courses/explore-short-courses)  
or contact Gabrielle Metcalf at g.metcalf@ecu.edu.au 
  

  

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
 

STEM SUMMER SCHOOL – ASSETS CAMP 
 

YEAR 8 SCHOOL IMMUNISATION PROGRAM 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 
 

 

MASTER MIND AUSTRALIA 
 

JANUARY 2019 JUMP-START PROGRAMS 
 

OLNA – NAPLAN -- Study Skills – Essay 
Writing – Subject Revision & Preparation 

  
For all students entering Year 7 – 12 in 2019 

The January Preparation Program aims to prepare 
students for Term 1 (2019) before the academic 

year begins. The classes will revise those 
important components from the 2018 syllabus that 
are vital for success in the new-year. The program 
will also preview what students can expect in their 

courses in 2019. 

Courses will be conducted at: 

Christ Church Grammar School and  
Hale School 

Sunday 20th to Friday 25th of January, 2019 

Dr. Robert Hallam at Master Mind Australia on 
9486 1377 

www.mastermindaustralia.com.au   

 

http://www.waceplus.com.au/


SCHOOL CONTACT INFORMATION  

 

 

 

SCHOOL CONTACT DETAILS SCHOOL CONTACTS 

Telephone Administration 

9841 0444 Principal Mrs Jenny Firth 

Postal Address Deputy Principals 

Albany Senior High School  Year 7, 8, 9 Ms Sara Garcia-Perlines 

1 Campbell Road  Year 10, 11, 12 Mr Steve Mounsey 

ALBANY WA 6331 Year Coordinators 

  Year 7 Mrs Kassie Miller 

Enquiries and Absentees Email  Year 8 Mrs Pia Gray 

albany.shs.enquiries@education.wa.edu.au  Year 9 Mr Mal Ellis 

  Year 10 Mr Barry Longworth 

Absentee SMS  Year 11 Mrs Angela Findlay 

0400 204 440 (text only, no calls)  Year 12 Mr Andrew McWhirter 

 Attendance Officer 9841 0419 or 9841 0417 

Account Bank Details Program Coordinator Ms Dianne Heinrich 

Commonwealth Bank – Albany   Student Services 

Account Name – Albany Senior High School Program Coordinator Mr Dave McComb 

BSB – 066 500   Engagement 

Account Number – 009 000 88 Chaplain Ms Jennifer Wingard 

 Psychologist Ms Bree Crockett  

Please remember to include your School Nurse Ms Helen Perry 

child’s student number as the reference. AIEO Ms Margaret James 

   Friday 

 AIEO Ms Mandi Khan 

   Monday - Friday 

  

 

 

Are you a past staff member or student of ASHS? 

You can register as an ASHS Alumni online at 

http://www.albanyshs.wa.edu.au/page/15/Alumni , 

and follow the link on Alumni tab. After registering, 

we verify your details and email you a link to join the 

ASHS Alumni Facebook Page; or if you would 

rather, just receive updates by your preferred 

contact method. 

You can also email 
albanyshsalumni@gmail.com, 
 

or post to ASHS Alumni, 1 

Campbell Road, Albany 6330. 

 
Please share this information 

with those people whom you 

know are past members of 

the school community. 

 
Ms Jenny Jackson 

ALUMNI COMMITTEE 

 

 

 
 

 
Permapleat Uniform Shop at ASHS 

 
For all your uniform needs 

Opening hours and contact details: 

 
Tuesday 1.00 pm - 4.00 pm Wednesday 1.00 pm - 4.00 pm  

Phone: 9841 0962 

http://albanyseniorhighschool.permapleat.com.au/shop/ 

albany.uniforms@permapleat.com.au 

SCHOOL CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

ASHS ALUMNI 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 
 

http://www.albanyshs.wa.edu.au/page/15/Alumni
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http://albanyseniorhighschool.permapleat.com.au/shop/
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Term 4  

2018 
 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

WEEK 5 5-Nov 6-Nov 7-Nov 8-Nov 9-Nov 10-Nov 11-Nov

Incur/Excursion Yr 10 OED Camp Yr 10 OED Camp Yr 10 OED Camp Albany Show

Rehearsal for MC & Choir - Albany 

Combined Schools Centenary of 

Armistice Service

Cert II Café  Performance P1&2             

(Ten Pin Bowling)
Marine Science Netting

Albany Combined Schools Centenary of 

Armistice Service (approx 250 students) P1-4
School Development Day

Year 8 Immunisations

Cert II Café  Performance P3&4             

(Dome Cafe)
PUPIL FREE DAY

Rehearsal for MC & Choir - Albany 

Combined Schools Centenary of 

Armistice Service

Exams/Tests WACE EXAMS WACE EXAMS WACE EXAMS WACE EXAMS WACE EXAMS

WEEK 6 12-Nov 13-Nov 14-Nov 15-Nov 16-Nov 17-Nov 18-Nov

Incur/Excursion
Year 6 Transition Day - Albany Primary 

Year 8 Immunisations Year 6 Transition Day - Spencer Park Beach Volleyball 7-8.15am 

Pop Band Lunchtime Performance

Yr 10 Pop Band Showcase                   

PAT 6.00pm-8.30pm
Year 6 Transition Day - Flinders Park

Year 12 Awards Evening                               

6.45pm
Last Day Year 11

Exams/Tests WACE EXAMS WACE EXAMS WACE EXAMS WACE EXAMS WACE EXAMS

Yr 11 Exams Yr 11 Exams Yr 11 Exams Yr 11 Exams Yr 11 Exams

WEEK 7 19-Nov 20-Nov 21-Nov 22-Nov 23-Nov 24-Nov 25-Nov

Incur/Excursion

ACTIVITY DAY - students advised via 

Daily notices of Activities and posters 

around school

ASHS Athletics Carnival Year 6 Transition Day - Flinders Park Year 6 Transition Day - Spencer Park

Beach Volleyball 7-8.15am 

Marine 

Science 

Camp 

SCSA: Sickness/Misadventure 

Forms Deadline

Exams/Tests

WEEK 8 26-Nov 27-Nov 28-Nov 29-Nov 30-Nov 1-Dec 2-Dec

Incur/Excursion Marine Science Camp Marine Science Camp Marine Science Camp Marine Science Camp Marine Science Camp 

Year 6 Transition Day - Albany Primary Beach Volleyball 7-8.15am 

Choir Sleepover Night - Yr 7-11

Final Concert for Guitar Ensemble and 

Orchestra 1 and 2

Transition Day new students Year 7 and 

all Hostel students all day

After School

Information Evening for Parents of new 

students to Year 7 in 2019    -    6.00pm

WEEK 9 3-Dec 4-Dec 5-Dec 6-Dec 7-Dec 8-Dec 9-Dec

Incur/Excursion

Orientation Day Yr 8-12 new students  

P1-P4 Interschool Athletics Carnival Marine Science Netting Beach Volleyball 7-8.15am 

Follow The Dream Leadership Camp Follow The Dream Leadership Camp Follow The Dream Leadership Camp

Yr 9 & 10 Drama P5&6 Band 1 Sleepover Night - Yr 9-11

After School IMSS Parent Info Night Alumni Meeting 3.30pm - 5.00pm

Yr 9 & 10 Drama Production - PAT                       

6.30pm-8.30pm

WEEK 10 10-Dec 11-Dec 12-Dec 13-Dec 14-Dec 15-Dec 16-Dec

Incur/Excursion Award Assemblies Years 7-10 P3 Marine Science Fieldwork Day Activity Day Beach Day 2018 School year ends

School Development Day

Exams/Tests PUPIL FREE DAY

Albany Senior High School
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